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March 2, 2023 
 
Dear Friends and Neighbors: 
 
I write to advise you of four things. 
 
1. Single family zoning/Housing Compact; Access – Mayor Fran Murray of Rockville Centre 

is the President of our advocate/lobbyist, the N.Y. Conference of Mayors, and a family 
acquaintance of Trustee Kristina Lobosco.  Trustee Lobosco invited Mayor Murray to visit 
Plandome Heights and meet the Mayor.  We met in Village Hall, then toured downtown 
Manhasset and had lunch.  We were together for 2 hours.  We shared our issues on the 
Housing Compact with him including various things he did not know (like the absence of 
sewers).  So now we have another direct line to someone with a “seat at the table” in 
Albany to advocate for our concerns. 

2. Single family zoning/Housing Compact; Environmental Support – At my request, the 
Director of our Manhasset Bay Protection Committee prepared a letter of opposition, on 
environmental grounds, to the Governor’s Housing Compact plan.  The letter, signed today, 
is thoughtful and powerfully worded.  I thought you should see it, so it is enclosed. 

3. Digital project - In January we launched the project to digitize our Building Department 
records, funded with a $50,000 grant from N.Y. State.  It should be complete in April or 
May.  Because these are “permanent” records, the original records must be maintained and 
we will need a proper NYS capable scanner to digitize new records.  As such, there will be 
no reduction in space requirements, but the pace of growth of our physical records will slow 
going forward.  

4. Digital project II – Just yesterday, we applied for a new grant $25,000 NYS Grant to 
expand the digital effort into other Village records.  Trustee Florence Musalo using her 
skills as a technology executive, led this effort.  Once again Trustee Musalo prepared an 
outstanding and comprehensive grant application.  We will know the results of this very 
competitive process in July 2023.  

 
The Village remains active and engaged on many fronts.  The Trustees and I are committed 
to oppose the harmful effects of the Governor’s Housing Compact on our Village while we 
work to continuously improve the Village. 
 
As always, questions, comments and complaints are cheerfully accepted. 
 
Sincerely, 
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF PLANDOME HEIGHTS 

 
Kenneth C. Riscica  
Mayor@PlandomeHeights-NY.Gov  
 
Enclosure:   Letter of MBPC Director Deonarine to Governor Kathy Hochul 

 






